
Troy Skating Club Board of Directors May 13, 2020

In attendance via Zoom: Kim Heim, Jen Clark, Courtney Ryon, Kristina Ahlstrom, Trent Boone,
Ashlee Cooke, Emily Stoner, Nan Conard, Carol Milota, Courtney Lombardo

1. Call to order at 7:05
2. Troy Skating Club Mission Statement read by Kristina
3. Minutes from the April meeting read. Kim moved that the minutes be approved, Courtney

L. second. All in favor. Motion passed.
4. Trent gave the Treasurer’s report. The scholarship fund is down -1516.68 due to stock

market drop. We have very few expenses currently except for paying the skating director
and we paid the yearly insurance this month.

5. Safesport report. Check June 1st on the USFSA members only website
6. Board member election results-Dave Ahlstrom, Trent Boone, and Cathy Martins- need to

update bylaws, Jen update and send out to our membership this summer. Need to form
a bylaw committee to look at all of the bylaws and update. Kim would like to be on the
committee

7. Coaches pay grade and requirements- this was tabled until the June meeting. Everyone
needs to look at the chart that was sent out in April and give feedback

8. SEGL competition February 25-27 2022 hosted by TROY SKATING CLUB!!
9. Competition- Kim sent an email to the officials last week. Only 11 out of 31 were still

willing to come. 7 judges 2 accountants. This Monday May 18 USFSA will have
guidelines coming out about if you want to still try and have your competition. The
guidelines are going to be huge and the liability is going to be very high. We decided to
cancel the competition this year. We would like to have our skaters send thank yous to
officials as well as some type of small gift.

10. We need to start looking at some of the new guidelines that we will need to implement
when we are able to re-open. Emily, Ashlee, Kristina,Carol and Kim volunteered to be on
the committee.

11. Scholarship selection- needs to be done by committee not the board. The bylaws in this
area need to be updated. This will be done via a survey.

12. Discuss scholarship announcements- These will be announced via facebook. Each
skater will get a different day. There are 9 scholarships. Ashlee will also put something
up on our website.

13. Survey- Ashlee would like to send out a survey to our members and learn to skate
members about what they would need to feel comfortable when we come back to the
ice. Will be sent out after the next guidance from USFSA comes out and then will be sent
out via mail chimp.

14. Group to look at bylaws- Kim, Jen, Courtney R, Trent, Ashlee
15. Any of the personal fundraising money should have a freeze on the expiration. Also we

may have to issue direct refunds to those who ask.
16. Motion to adjourn at 8:35 Adjourn
17. Next meeting is June 10, 2020 Via zoom



Email communication:

6/7/2020- Ashlee Cooke sent an email asking if we should send a survey to learn to skate
parents to see how they would like to proceed with their class credits. Those who responded
replied that we should send a survey so we have an idea of what the club liability will be.

6/12/2020- Kristina Ahlstrom made a motion to spend up to $300 to purchase masks, have our
logo printed on them and mail them out to our officials. Courtney R. seconded the motion- all in
favor via email vote. Motion passed

6/15/2020- Courtney Ryon made a motion to have additional masks printed at the cost of $4 per
mask with the logo and made available for purchase at $10 a mask to club members with the
funds being used to help offset costs for the club. Nan seconded the motion- all in favor via
email vote. Motion passed

6/17/2020- Cristy Beccue sent an email asking if we should continue to renew our PO box as
we are no longer receiving the quantity of mail since we switched most things to be digital
formats. There were two main questions- Test forms and competition forms. The decision was
made that we do not need to have paper forms for those events any more and that we do not
need to continue to have a PO box, we will renew for this year and start phasing this out so we
do not need to renew again next year. If we are ready to be done earlier they will refund
however much money is left for the year.

Decision was made Via email to skip our June board meeting and discuss via email anything
that was pressing.


